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Summary of the meeting of February 13, 2003

(Order of business:  CP/CAJP-2016/03)
1. Report of the Vice Chair of the CAJP on completion of the process of informal consultations regarding amendments to the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council (CP/CAJP-2012/03)

On January 23, the Vice Chair of the Committee formally presented the above-mentioned report to the delegations, with the recommendations on amendments to the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council agreed upon during informal consultations held between October 2002 and January 2003.

The Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs adopted this report at its meeting of February 13, 2003, and decided to recommend to the Permanent Council that it approve the proposed amendments and, to that end, submit the report.

2. Promotion of and Respect for International Humanitarian Law [AG/RES. 1904 (XXXII-O/02)]
· Draft agenda of the special meeting on international humanitarian law:  Proposal by the Chair (CP/CAJP-2017/03)


The delegations presented the following observations and recommendations on the draft agenda presented by the Chair:

· Agenda item I should consist of an overview of international humanitarian law in the context of armed conflict (achievements, present status, and future needs).

· Agenda item III should be in two parts: (1) Promotion of the International Criminal Court; and (2) Promotion of and respect for international humanitarian law.  Not all the delegations agreed on this recommendation.

· Civil society organizations should have a means of participating in this special meeting.


Additionally, the delegations of Mexico, Panama, and Peru expressed interest in giving presentations or bringing experts to participate in the consideration of items I, III, and II.2, respectively.

3. Consideration of the Request from the Government of the Federal Republic of Nigeria to Be Granted the Status of Permanent Observer to the Organization (CP/doc.3672/02)


Although some delegations expressed support for the request from the Government of Nigeria and/or for strengthening ties between the OAS and African countries, the Committee, in response to a request from other delegations for more time to consult with their capitals before issuing their comments, decided to postpone consideration of this matter.

4. Other business

At the Committee meeting of January 23, 2003, the delegation of Venezuela asked the Chair to obtain full information from the IACHR regarding planning by that Commission of a working meeting on application of international human rights commitments and standards in the inter-American system, to be held on March 1, 2003.


Given that the IACHR was organizing that meeting in conjunction with The International Justice Project, the delegation of Venezuela also requested that the CAJP be given an outline of the work of that organization.

In keeping with that request, the Chair stated that he had received and distributed the Commission’s reply, entitled “Message from the Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights concerning the Work Session on Application of International Instruments for the Protection of Human Rights” (CP/CAJP-2015/03).
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